Union Council Meeting
Minutes
November 18, 2021
Present:
Liam Grandlund
Evanka Annyapu
Sydney Tang 

Susan Dibbell
Mark Guthier

Heidi Lang

Julia Pletta
Jenny Faust

Christina Olstad

Paul Peppard
Aerin Lammers

Jacklyn Fischer 

Reilly Coon

Roshan Verma

Stratford Vandlik
Visitor: 

Danielle Brzezinski 
Rebecca Plier

Ashling Quinn

Jasmine Machhi

Sam Eklund

Henry Ptacek

Lauren Damgaard

Meeting called to order at 5:34 p.m.

Motion: Note to change spelling of Wuffa. Susan moved approval of the October 14, 2021, meeting minutes. Sydney seconded the motion.  October Meeting Minutes were approved. 
Land Acknowledgement read by Liam
Open Forum

· Open Forum- no speakers. 
New Business

· Wisconsin Union Directorate Committee Updates:
· Alt Breaks- Liam shared Emma’s goals. She wanted to have more intentional programming. They are planning 5-6 Spring trips. 
· Art- Becca shared that they are working on being overall student firsts. They are committed to amplified marginalized voices and making spaces open to all. They are prioritizing student agency, and encouraging passion for art. They have a lot of exciting projects coming up in the Spring. 
· Film- Ashling shared that they have 3 primary goals: showcase diversity, build community, and implementing intentional programming. They have had very successful events so far. At their last Terrace event they had over 10,000 people attend. Next Spring, they are launching a student film festival.
· Global Connections. - Jasmine shared that are working on cross cultural exchange as a focus. They have been reaching out to student orgs across campus to help facilitate this. They did a pumpkin carving event this fall, around 180 people attended, specifically reaching out to the international students, who never have carved pumpkins before. 
· Music- Sam shared that he has been focusing on having a strong committee membership and being diverse. They are working on getting connections to outside organizations and campus groups. 
· Performing Arts- Henry shared that they want to integrate with other departments on campus, focus on student programming and then establish concerts for next year. They just had their first committee performance that went very well. Also, focusing on scheduling for next year.
· PubCom- Lauren shared that they are working on encouraging more outside programming. They want higher interaction between Leadership and students. They have been busy with different workshops. They are having a print distribution party coming up, which is exciting as they haven’t been able to do that recently due to the pandemic. 
· Associate Director Compensation Committee Update/Vote: 
· AD Compensation Proposal Discussion: The group discussed the AD proposal, that is in box to review. Evanka shared that this was originally started last year, it was brought up by previous ADs. It was meant to look at how ADs have been compensated in the past, as they felt it hasn’t been enough with how much work they were doing throughout the year. Evanka went through the 4 initiatives that are outlined in the document. The group asked their questions. 
· Vote on AD proposal: 
· Motion: Motion to approve the AD Proposal. Sydney moved approval.  Susan seconded. Majority vote approved. 
· Building Hours Shifts 

· School Year Building Time Shift- It is being proposed that the building hours be changed starting next semester and continue until further notice. Sydney explained that they are looking to change the closing by 1 hour. This is due to low traffic flow, and employees having a hard time with this schedule for transportation at night. The group discussed. 
· Holiday Building Time Shift 

· Opening Union buildings on January 10th instead of January 3rd. Due to the second semester starting later this year, it is being proposed to not open the buildings until January 10th. The group discussed this. 
· Motion: To approve the building hour changes. Evanka moved approval. Jenny seconded the motion. Majority vote approved. 
Union Advisory Boards- Julia, Liam, Sydney, Evanka

· Admin- Julia- Julia shared that they have broken out into 3 committees: hiring shortage, budget experts, and technology. They have all been busy working on projects, and may come to the next meeting with recommendations. 
· Dining & Hospitality- Liam-   Liam shared that they had a great last meeting. They are working on setting up subcommittees. Sustainability, food allergies, and dining accessibility are the main topics. They will hopefully have a recommendation at the next meeting. 
· Facilities- Sydney- Sydney shared that they have been busy with subcommittee meetings. They are narrowing down what their main focuses will be. They have been working with Dining on minimizing waste. The Reflection space at US is another project they are working on. 
· Program & Leadership-Evanka- Evanka shared that they have completed their Homecoming Committee work for now. They were busy working on the AD compensation recommendation. Their next thing is Director position descriptions. 
Officer Reports
· President: Liam shared that they are coming to the end of the first semester, and everyone has been busy programming. Budgets have been approved by Directorate and will come to the December meeting. They meet with Trustees during the fall Wisconsin Union Association meeting.   
· VP of Internal Relations: Sydney shared that they have been busy with events and are working on professional development grants. 
· VP of External Relations: Evanka stated that they have all the Marketing ADs they need and are working with the Union Marketing staff. Recruitment plan is their big project right now. 
· Secretary Update: Mark- shared that the Leadership Team has been busy working on their Strategic Plan. The plan is in box for everyone to view. They are focusing on goals for the next 1-3 years.  
· Treasurer Update: Susan shared the Union is starting the budget process, and the strategic plan will help guide that. The budget will come to Union Council in February. Susan would like Union Council to think about things that the Union should be budgeting for. In box is the September financial report, the Union is losing less than budgeted. 
Action Items & Updates
· ASM Update: Aerin shared that she is now at SSFC as well. ASM is currently going through their budget process as well. They are trying to increase salaries. Also working on increasing the student body for government positions. Reilly shared that for the Chancellor search committee, 5 students were submitted. 
· SSFC Update: Roshan shared about the wage increase as well. 
· Dean of Students Update: Dean Olstad shared that they are seeing a sharp increase in student concern reports. They have also seen an increase in bias incidents. They attribute this to their bias campaign. They have a new collaboration with the Office of Financial Aid, to help support independent students. They are hosting a “Thanksgiving” gathering in the Union on Monday night for students. The Badger Family weekend data showed that families had a great experience during that weekend and saw an increase in number of participants.   
Meeting adjourned at 6:55pm.
